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Greetings to all neighbors:

It is that time of year when our thoughts turn from the end of raking leaves to the
holiday season.  May this holiday be a peaceful one for you and your loved ones.

 The first item on our newsletter is a welcome to Chet and Janice Cornman, who have
moved to 30393 Mallard Drive. Chet works at Long and Foster Realtors. Second, we
congratulate Karin and Paul Zupan, of 30429 Mallard Drive, on their recent marriage.

We have some preliminary indications that additional funds to spray weed control
chemicals on the pond may not be needed this year, as there are some supplies left over
from the last treatment.  At this point, the contact person on the status of the weed control
program is Rick D. Konrad, Superintendent of Parks, 28302 Owens Branch Road,
Wicomico County, Maryland 21801, and he can be reached either at 410-548-4870, or by
e-mail at rknonrad@wicomicocounty.org.    Sally Lambert, of 30412 Mallard Drive, has
again volunteered to gather additional information as it becomes available, and has
agreed to serve as collection agent should additional funds be required for the 2007
season.

At this holiday season, apart from remembering family and friends, it also is
important to be careful in the use of electric display lights.  Worn appliances and frayed
wires are fire hazards and checks should be made in order to reduce the risks.  In
addition, for outdoor displays, it also is important to make sure that dead leaves and other
hazardous materials be removed as an added precaution.

We close this year’s newsletter with a reminder to please renew your membership in
the Chestnut Hill Association for the 2007 year. As noted in our Bylaws, the dues are
$15.00.  Checks should be made out to the Chestnut Hill Association, and delivered to
Barbara White, secretary of the Association, at 30275 Mallard Drive. As you know,
Association dues are used to cover the expenses of our summer picnic, the mosquito-
spraying program, and for miscellaneous expenses such as cards and flowers for those
who may be ill or have passed on.

With best wishes.

Phillip LeBel, 30408 Mallard Drive.   (410) 546-4931.


